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December 21, 2017 
 
Kenneth L Andrichick 
Chief Counsel, Office of Dispute Resolution, FINRA 
One Liberty Plaza, 165 Broadway 
New York, New York 10006 
 
 
Ken, 
 
Following up on our recent telephone conversation, I wanted to submit my comments on the 
issue of non-attorney representation in FINRA arbitration. 
 
I feel that a compromise may be in order between the current FINRA policy and the absolute ban 
proposed by Mr. Stoltman and others. Why not require that non-attorneys be required to be held 
to certain standards and be certified by FINRA? 
 
I have been a FINRA arbitrator for 27 years and have dealt with nearly 200 cases ranging from 
claims for as little as a few thousand dollars to more than a hundred million. My interest in FINRA 
arbitration arose from a passion for day-trading and technical analysis of the markets at a time 
when I was pursuing my former career as a cancer research scientist. My involvement in 
arbitration led to an interest in becoming a FINRA mediator, which I qualified for in 2007. I 
subsequently became certified to conduct North Carolina Superior Court, Workers’ Comp, 
Estates & Guardianships and Family Financial cases. I was spending so much time learning the 
law from bar review materials that I decided to go to law school. I took live online classes from the 
California School of Law which was approved by the state bar but not the ABA. I graduated with a 
JD cum laude in 2014, but elected not to take the California state bar exam since at that time 
passing it would not have entitled me to sit for the North Carolina bar exam. That has since 
changed, but I’ve decided not to pursue it. I’ve recently been certified to represent veterans in 
federal appeals cases and I state on my website that I will represent parties in FINRA arbitration. I 
have not to date done so, but feel competent to do so if the opportunity arises. 
 
A few years ago I was arbitrating a North Carolina FINRA case when a month before the hearing 
I received a motion to disqualify from respondent’s attorney based on the fact that claimant’s 
representative was not an attorney. He cited some cases from other states and some cease and 
desist letters from the NC State Bar, none of which I deemed analogous or pertinent to the instant 
matter. I wrote the attached opinion and denied the motion. At the hearing the claimant’s 
representative performed more competently than certain attorneys I’ve dealt with in the past. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
While I’m certain there are some non-attorneys currently not suited to represent parties in this 
forum who are abusing the system, I’m sure there are others like the one I dealt with who are 
capable of doing a good job. 
 
Therefore, I argue that a wholesale ban on non-attorney representation is unwarranted, but that 
some regulation may be required to curb what abuses may be in play at present. 
 
 
 
Respectfully, 

 

 
           Leonard E. Benade, PhD JD 
 

 










